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CHAIR CARROLL:'

(Gavel).

The Committee of the Whole

22

meeting of November 5th! 2003 will come to order.

23

With us this morning we have Vice-Chair Kane, Jo

24

Anne Johnson, Wayne Nishiki, and Charmaine Tavares.

25

Joseph Pontanilla, Mike Molina, Danny Mateo, and
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Riki Hokama are excused.

1

2

Members r because of some extenuating

3

circumstances r we are going to recess this meeting

4

until 2:15.

5

2 :15 p.m.

6

RECESS:

7

RECONVENE:

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

12

(Gavel).

1:32 p.m.
2: 22 p.m.

(Gavel).

Committee of the Whole meeting

of November 5th r 2003 is now back in session.

9

10

This meeting stands in recess until

COW-10

COUNTY OF MAUl REPETITIVE LOSS PROPERTIES
FLOODPLAIN MANAGEMENT PLAN ANNUAL EVALUATION
REPORT (2003) (C. C. No. 03 - 2 58)

CHAIR CARROLL:

Members r we have before us our first item r

13

Committee of the Whole Item lOr County of Maui

14

Repetitive Loss Properties Floodplain Management

15

Plan Annual Evaluation Report for 2003.

16

We have our resource people with uS r and I
Francis Cerizo r Staff

17

appreciate their coming.

18

Planner r Department of Planning; Gilbert Agaran r

19

Director of Public Works and Environmental

20

Management; Joe Krueger r Civil Engineering Division r

21

Department of Public Works and Environmental

22

Management; Gary Gates r our Risk Manager, Department

23

of Finance; Jonah KapUr Representative of the Maui

24

Cultural Resources Commission; Gregory Garneau r

25

First Deputy Corporation Counsel.

And also the
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Council members we have with us this morning,

2

Vice-Chair Dain Kane, Jo Anne Johnson, Wayne

3

Nishiki, and Charmaine Tavares.

4

Pontanilla, Michael Molina, Danny Mateo, and Riki

5

Hokama is excused at this time, but he will be

6

joining us later.
I'd now like to turn the time over to

7

8

9

Excused are Joseph

Mr. Cerizo for the opening remarks.
MR. CERIZO:

Good afternoon, Chair and ladies and

10

gentlemen of Council.

Today I'm going to give an

11

overview of the repetitive loss properties flood

12

management plan.

13

give just a brief overview or review of the

14

background of this -- of the plan.

15

with the Federal national -- what I'm going -- part

16

of the review will include the Federal National

17

Flood Insurance Program, the County flood ordinance,

18

and the County's involvement in the Community Rating

19

System, CRS, Program.

Before doing that, I'm going to

And it starts

20

The Federal program started in the early --

21

the late '60s and '70s where they recognized there

22

was a

23

disaster, reconstruction of community, another

24

disaster, and then another reconstruction.

25

found out that the reconstruction was being built in

cycl~,

a cycle where you have a natural
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1

the same way they built the first time when they got

2

flooded and they figured that to be more efficient

3

that -- with their money that they were going to

4

create a legislation so that when they rebuild

5

communities [ that these communities would be built

6

so that they would be protected from future

7

flooding.

8

These acts, the National Flood Insurance Act

9

of 1968 and Natural Disaster Protection Act was in

10

1973[ and what these does -- what these acts do is

11

they provide affordable insurance by the Federal

12

government.

13

Federally insured banks would be required to have

14

mandatory insurance requirements for new

15

construction when they grant loans.

16

have -- if they can't get flood insurance [ they

17

won't give the loan.

18

somewhat -- through that were required[ if you want

19

to get any loans[ you had to go with the program.

20

As a requirement [ the lenders of

If they don't

So a lot of communities were

In 19 -- in the late '70s they developed the

21

flood insurance rate maps [ re-adopted the Federal

22

insurance rate maps in 1981[ along with our current

23

flood insurance program ordinance.

24

as the first exhibit, shows a copy of the flood

25

insurance rate map [ and the next copy shows the

The maps [ as far
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1

actual map itself.

2

that occurs on the shoreline and in the coastal

3

areas.

4

velocity coastal flooding r and the A zones r which is

5

riverine flooding.

6

have that's in the repetitive losses are in either

7

one of them.

That is the

V

zone.

That is an area of high

Most of the properties that we

The -- the basic requirement of the flood

8
9

We have two types of flooding

insurance program is to provide improvements that is

10

above the base flood elevation.

And I have two

11

exhibits here compliments of FEMA.

12

top model a typical construction in the A zone r

13

which is the riverine flooding.

14

the floor -- the top of the floor be at or above the

15

base flood elevation.

16

the bottom portion of the building to get flooded r

17

but all of the materials that you use have to be

18

flood resistant.

19

flood elevation is storage access and parking.

We have in the

What it requires is

It allows the bottom half

The allowed uses below the base

On the lower exhibit we have a coastal

20

21

flooding r or V zone model.

22

the -- in the construction is that the -- you have

23

higher

24

beam on the bottom that's above the piers that's

25

sitting on the piers r the bottom of the beam has to

higher forces.

This is different in

And if you look at the
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1

be at or above the base flood elevation.

2

requirements below the base flood elevation is

3

similar to the A zone in that all materials are

4

required to be flood proofed.

5

the -- in the requirements is that all enclosures,

6

storage, access below the base flood elevation has

7

to be of breakaway walls.

8

actually you can have an enclosed garage.

9

all has to be designed to be breakaway construction.

10

The -- the

One difference in

We show latts here, but
But that

In the mid-190s the County entered a program

11

with the National Flood Insurance Program called the

12

CRS Program, Community Rating System.

13

program similar to the Fire Rating System where

14

communities are awarded reduced premiums when they

15

exceed the minimum requirements of the national

16

flood insurance program.

17

10,000 property owners that have insurance paying

18

over $3 million in premiums a year.

19

annual savings currently of approximately $300,000.

20

We are currently trying to get an additional rating

21

where we can have nearly half a million dollars in

22

premium savings.

23

This is a

Currently we have over

We have an

Current activities -- current example of CRS

24

activities are open space designations of flood

25

zones where -- where structures are limited or
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1

prohibited.

Another one is Realtor disclosures.

2

Whenever a property is sold, they require to inform

3

the owners that this is in the flood zone.

4

are just two examples of the -- of CRS activities.

These

As part of the CRS Program participation,

5
6

FEMA tracks repetitive loss properties.

What is a

7

repetitive loss property?

8

has -- that has had two claims over the last ten

9

years in values of -- in the value of a thousand

It's a property that

10

dollars or more.

11

loss properties, the Federal government requires

12

that as part of the continued participation in the

13

CRS Program, that we develop a floodplain management

14

plan, and the purpose of the plan is to prevent the

15

flooding from getting

16

getting worse, and secondly, to assist the homeowner

17

in the protection of their properties.

18

Whenever a community has over ten

to prevent the losses from

The plan was developed and was approved as

19

county Resolution 01-141 and requires, that we give

20

you an annual update of the -- of our progress to

21

the Council on an annual basis, and that's -- that's

22

what we've presented to you, our annual report of

23

2003.

24

or six objectives we have to reduce the flooding --

25

not reduce the flooding, but activities so that the

And the annual report highlights six actions
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1

flooding will not get worse, and secondly, ways to

2

assist the owners on protecting their property.

3

The next exhibits indicate the loss

4

properties.

5

there is eight areas.

6

two or three more -- two or three more properties

7

that are flooded.

8

original plan was somewhat not clear, we made new

9

maps so that you could better identify the

10
11

We have an overall map that shows that
Some of these areas have of

And because our exhibits in our

properties.
I can briefly go over the areas.

Area 1 is

12

near the Napilihau area.

13

It's two properties, and these two properties

14

experience coastal flooding.

15

of high -- high water or coastal storms, they

16

frequently have flooding .on the bottom floors.

17

Area No. 2 is -- is a property that is next to the

18

Kaopala Gulch Stream, and the buildings on that

19

property is -- these two -- these three properties

20

here are all pre-FIRM, which meant they were built

21

prior to the flood insurance program, so they had no

22

benefit as far as the construction.

23

they get -- they get flooded.

24
25

It's along the coast.

They get -- in times

The

So they get --

And area number 3 is a property that -- the
buildings are out of the flood zone.
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Zone C.

However r because of certain designr their

2

own designr it's -- the drainage system on their

3

property was inadequate.

4

their property drainage system and maintain it and

5

it's been not flooded since.

6

this is the Whaler project.

,

They have since upgraded

Area No. 4

r

Kaanapalir

The current management

7

that occurred in

8

the inspection of

9

the site indicates that right' near the shoreline

10'

they have an access way that goes to the downstairs

11

equipment room and offices

12

flooded r and that's where I suspect the flooding is

13

occurring.

ar~d

it could easily get

14

Area 6 is one of the rrajor areas of flooding.

15

This is in Lahaina Town at Wa~nee and Chapel Street.

16

We have three properties ther!e.

This is also in the

!,

17

i

Zone C r so the property owner:s r to their benefitr
i
i

18

got flood insurance and theY'~e

they have had

I

19

claims

i

there's one propert¥ there has claims
I

20

almost to $100 r 000 r so he hasi, benefitted quite a bit

21

from the flood insurance program.

22

coastal flooding, similar to the first one r high

23

waves.

24

and it's built right on the shoreline.

25

about 15 feet away from the beach itself and gets

The Area 5 is.

I

This propertYr as youl can seer is a flag lot

I
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flooded on -- during high wave action.
Area 7 and 8 is in the south side of Maui in

2

Area 7 is on Walaka Road.

It gets flooded

3

Kihei.

4

because the outlet to the -- to the -- the area

5

outlet that drains this area is usually blocked with

6

a sand dune

7

blocked with a sand dune, and since then the County

8

has improved -- has installed a drainage system and

9

flooding in that area has -- has been reduced or

well, in those instances it was

10

even eliminated.

Area 8 is another house that ',s

11

it's by design is flooded.
And -- so all of these areas here has -- they

12

13

have different types of flooding, either riverine

14

flooding, coastal flooding, and somewhat self by

15

design.

16

to -- to improve their chances of not getting

17

flooded.

18

last -- the last exhibit, the Homeowners Guide to

19

Retrofitting, gives six ways to protect your house

20

from flooding.

21

owner this in our first year and remind them, you

22

know -- remind them since then that, you know, one

23

of the ways that you can flood proof your property

24

is you can elevate your property.

25

And we send them on an annual basis ways

And one -- one thing is that -- on the

So on a -- we've sent every property

And -- well, getting back -- getting to the
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action plan, we have six items here, six action

2

items.

3

floodplain -- we can revise our regulations so that

4

it will provide protection to the property, and one

5

way of doing this is whenever someone comes in

6

and

7

there's no requirement to improve their project or

8

to upgrade their project except when it exceeds 50

9

percent of the value of the structure.

The first one is the floodplain --

and renovates their property, currently

This

10

we're planning to reduce the 50 percent to a 10

11

percent value so that if you exceed your value of 10

12

percent -- like if the property is worth 50 -- a

13

building is worth $50,000, if you exceed $5,000 over

14

a certain amount of period, that they would be

15

required to upgrade their building to the current

16

standard.

17

Some of the other ways of the floodplain

18

regulations that we are looking at is also

19

increasing the Code to have additional freeboard

20

above the base flood elevation.

21

because of urbanization of new developments upstream

22

and changing hydraulics, a freeboard is recommended,

23

and this is one way we can provide additional

24

protection.

25

have that we have implemented recently is the

This is to

And the last regulation change that we
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shoreline setback rules and regs, which utilizes the

2

new coastal erosions maps that was recently adopted

3

by the Planning Commission.
The flood maintenance program is another way

4

5

of protecting properties.

We're looking at -- like

6

I indicated, the riverine flooding that we have in

7

Kihei and Lahaina are usually associated with

8

drainage systems that's in the vicinity.

9

can do to make sure it doesn't get worse is that we

What we

10

on an annual basis or more make sure that the

11

culverts are cleaned and the drainages are cleaned

12

for those areas that are within our jurisdiction.

13

Those areas that is private, we just inform the

14

owners that, you know, make sure that you clean out

15

your drainage system so that you wouldn't get -- you

16

won't experience the flooding that they had

17

previously.

18

Another item -- Item No. 3 is that -- inform

19

property owners that they have -- well, inform them

20

of the benefits of flood insurance.

21

property owners cancelled the insurance, and that's

22

like

23

guy, he benefitted by $100,000, so, you know, there

24

is -- you can get quite a bit of value out of that

25

insurance.

Some of these

you know, it's not a good idea.
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Number 4 is emergency services.

Our plan was

2

to provide for adequate notice to property owners

3

that have areas that are subject to flash flooding,

4

and this is the instance with one of the property

5

owners in the Wainee area.

6

is -- whenever it floods, he's just -- he's somewhat

7

scared that he might get flooded, and his last bad

8

experience was that it just came all of a sudden,

9

his house was flooded.

They said this area

So these sirens, we have --

10

the sirens are available for -- has been upgraded.

11

Also we recommended them to get a NOAA radio, that

12

whenever there's a storm to have it on and they

13

would put off a siren or alarm whenever there's a

14

flash flood warning in that area.

15

The fifth item is structural, structural

16

projects.

17

Gulch, on your first page of the repetitive loss

18

areas, there's a new road being put in.

19

In Area No.2, which is in the Kaopala

We're

the Lower Honoapiilani Highway Road, and

20

as part of the road improvements plans are to

21

upgrade that culvert so that it won't handle the

22

whole 100-year storm! but it will provide

23

additional -- or less flooding for that area.

24

In Area 6 in the Wainee area, the County has

25

initiated a project -- a projected 10-year plan for
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the Lahaina watershed, and that's to divert the

2

mauka flows from above Lahaina to an area near

3

Launiupoko Park.

4

in -- in the year 2005.

5

last is public information.

6

information is just to give them updates as to any

7

current

8

for flood proofing their property.

9

annual ledter out to all these properties and -- to

10

That's projected.

And the

Every year public

updated flood information or guidelines
We -- we send an

keep them abreast.
That concludes my presentation.

11

12

I
i
o~

First phase will be initiated

Do you have

any questions?

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

14

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

Before --

Go ahead.
~efore

I turn the time over to the

16

members, I was going to ask the panel if they had

17

any opening statements.
I

Any members of the panel

18

, h to say anyt h'lng at t h"lS tlme?
WlS

19

Mr. Kane.

20

I

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Thank you.

I f not,

I know we have a cover page

21

on this

22

on October 3rd; signed off by Director Foley for the

23

September 29th memo, but within the annual

24

evaluation report there's -- there's dating on

25

various things being done.

it~m

approved for transmittal by the Mayor

There was no adjustments
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made?

2

you know, on that structural projects, in letter E

3

on page 8 going on to 9, you talked about

4

construction of the phases being initiated.

5

then you said 2005, I believe, and yet we have in

6

here 2002.

7

dates as far as what

8

going to be looking at?

9

MR. CERIZO:

As an example, you just went through the --

The

And

So there was no effort to update these
what time frames you're

the objectives in the original plan

10

are stated in -- verbatim.

11

quotes is the actual objective that was approved in

12

'01.

13

reference to like, say, the Lahaina and relative to

14

Area No. 6 on the -- in the Lahaina watershed area,

15

we indicated that the final EIS, you know, is being

16

worked on and instead of starting in 2000 or 2002,

17

it looks like it's going to start in 2005.

18

the Public Works -- Joe Krueger has more knowledge

19

on this project.

20

information.

21

So what you see here in

The status updates that.

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So in -- in

Perhaps

Maype he could expand on that

Actually, my concern is not the projects

22

themselves.

My concern is the dates that are being

23

represented on when things are going to be

24

initiated, worked on in phases, and completed as far

25

as updating the times.

,

So that's -- that's, I mean,
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17

the thrust of my question, Mr. Cerizo.

2

MR. CERIZO:

Okay.

3

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Anyway, I meanT I don't know if you

4

if there's going to be something submitted that

5

updates these time frames.
have the wrong one.

And I don't know if I

I know we're on Item 10, and I

7

was following along on page 8 when you were walking

8

through the action plan, letters A through F on page

9

8 and 9.

And I don't know if I'm with you so far.

10

That's where I was following along with you.

11

just in there, I mean, there's dates in there that

12

are inconsistent with the dates that you're talking

13

about.

14

MR. CERIZO:

Okay.

But

If you look at the -- as part of my

15

as part of the September 29th submittal we have

16

two -- two items that's attached, the resolution and

17

also the annual status.

18

status, it restates those items that's noted on

19

pages 8 and 9.

20

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

21

MR. CERIZO:

22

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

If you go to the annual

It restates that.

Thank you.

And then it gives an update on the -Okay, thank you very much.

And that was

23

just for clarification, so I was following the

24

original and not the updated one.

25

The -- Mr. Chair, if I may.

My apologies.

The two points that I
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wanted to make were -- and I'll go backyards.

2

flood maintenance, and again, I don't mean to be

3

nit-picky, but when we talk about doing -- the

4

private systems being inspected on an annual basis

5

prior to hurricane season, that was chosen

6

because -- because of hurricane season, but in my

7

mind I'm thinking -- you know, I may be, again, off

8

on this, so help me, because you folks are more

9

have more expertise in this.

10

On B,

Wouldn't the inspections be done prior to the

11

start of rainy season versus the end of a rainy

12

season, it seems?

13

think it would be opposite of this.

14

the inspections would be done like going into

15

going into winter where we have most of our rain

16

events, December, January, February, going into

17

spring where we have a lot of our rain, March,

18

April, May, as being more -- it seems like that

19

would be more effective, since that's when we have

20

more of our rain events and our flooding events,

21

versus the very rare occurrences of hurricanes,

22

since that's what you're basing it off of, the

23

hurricane season, which the last time I checked,

24

hurricane hasn't hit Maui in pretty long time.

25

And I'm talking about -- I would
In other words,

So, you know, the major storm I remember, and
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1

I wasn't even here on the island, was in January of

2

1980 when we got blasted here on Maui.

3

that's during the winter.

4

would want to inspect systems prior to that rainy

5

season where people are going to get mostly

6

impacted.

7

MR. CERIZO:

And again,

So I would think you

You might be right there.

The reason why I

8

wrote this is that, you know, prior to any kind of

9

rain it -- we don't

we want to actually go out

10

there and check to see that it's open.

So any time

11

prior to the rainy season, and if it's going to give

12

us -- let's say it rained during the early part of

13

the year, at least by the time the rain comes it

14

should be cleaned, cleaned out.

15

at June, you know, usually there's -- it's

16

there's any left over that's from the rainy season,

17

it would be cleaned out and we're just ready any

18

time from June on.

19

come in.

20

when we'll be hit by a hurricane.

21

be any time.

22

and that's what they're saying down at the -- you

23

know, we just had good luck over the past few years

24

or the past few decades, and we were just

25

could be hit one -- we could be the next one to be

You know, if we
if

That's when the hurricanes can

And, you know, we just -- we don't know
I mean, it could

It could be our time the next time,
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1

hit.

2

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

3

MR. CERIZO:

Yeah.

But perhaps as far as the flood maintenance

4

program, that's something that's -- it's with Public

5

Works, and this was a consensus on our part when we

6

talked about it, but it could be changed.

7

know they -- they -- in problem areas they indicate

8

they go out more often, so perhaps Public Works

9

could respond as to what really happens out there.

10

We're just required that it be there

11

to the hurricane season.

12

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

And I

done prior

And that's like --

No, and I appreciate your comment,

13

Mr. Cerizo.

And believe me, I'm not here to

14

criticize.

15

report that's being given to us, and I'm just

16

sharing with -- for me, what I would like something

17

to look at closer, because I agree, what you said.

18

You're going to get that accumulation of the debris

19

in these drainage areas.

20

occur when it's not a rainy season, in my mind,

21

where things are kind of drying up, no more water,

22

summertime, get plenty leaf fall, plenty litter, you

23

know, things start piling up into these systems.

24

And then when the first good rain comes, you know,

25

if it's small rain, it kind of piles it up even

I'm just making observation as to the

It's usually going to
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1

more, but when the big rain comes, it rinses it all

2

out.

It clears it out.

3

MR. CERIZO:

That's right.

4

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So, you know, I follow what you're

5

saying.

So that's why I'm saying maybe this is

6

something -- as an observation on my part, I'm not

7

professing to be an expert, that that maybe should

8

be looked at in how -- how Public Works approaches

9

it, you know, as long as they know it's something

10

that was discussed and they should be looking at.

11

MR. CERIZO:

Well, we appreciate your comments.

12

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Yeah.

The other -- the other question I

13

have is more on the floodplain regulations and

14

and I'm looking -- I see a general concern,

15

Mr. Chairman, of going from the 50 percent

16

construction down to 10 percent over a five-year

17

period.

18

maybe very difficult for individual properties to

19

be able to -- to deal with that :type of incurred

20

cost.

21

go from a program that's been 50 percent for I don't

22

know how long it's been, but it's been in existence,

23

and then you go within a five-year span down to 10

24

percent, where once 10 percent is exceeded you've

25

got to -- you've got to put out everything to bring

And I see that as -- as being very -- it

I don't know.

I mean it just seems when you
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2

it up to conformance.
So usually the non-conformance is where the

3

places that are old and usually the people inside

4

there are not the ones that have the disposable

5

income to deal with it.

6

who going have hard time afford this thing and now

7

we're putting into place a regulation that could be

8

really difficult for those people who can least

9

afford to do what would be the requirement based on

10
11

So I'm looking at the guys

this regulation proposal.
So I don't know if the 10 percent over five

12

years or -- I don't know how you guys did it -- 8

13

percent from 50, minus 8, minus 8, minus 8, minus 8

14

and finally the fifth year it comes down to the 10

15

percent, if it's going to be equal going down or

16

if -- or if we should be considering maybe a lesser

17

thing and bring it down to, say, as an example, at

18

the end of five years 25 percent, which already is

19

cut in half but still the cost prohibitiveness -- I

20

mean or the cost difficulty for those people who are

21

going to get impacted is not as severe.

22

know if anybody has any comments to that.

23

again, it's just an observation.

24

was discussed in any -- in any way, and I just

25

thought I'd throw my two cents in there.

I don't
And

I don't know if it
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is my final point, Mr. Chair, by the way.
MR. CERIZO:

Well, that's a good point.

When we had this

3

discussion among the people that were discussing

4

the

5

and it was more of just a discussion point.

6

we didn't take a really big look at it as far as the

7

ramifications like you mentioned, and perhaps

8

know, the norm is 50 percent over a five-year period

9

and 10 percent

the action plan, 10 percent was brought up,
We--

you

10 percent over a five-year period

10

is really

11

right now we have 50 percent at anyone time, which

12

is the most liberal.

13

today, finish the job, two weeks down the road going

14

for another 50 percent, and so perhaps, you know, we

15

can meet something in between.

16

what's going to be

17

over one year or over a five-year period, I think

18

that's more of a -- something that we'll be looking

19

at, and maybe perhaps next year I'll -- that's

20

probably -- if it's going to be coming up, that's

21

something that we would be probably amending.

22
23

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

that's kind of over conservative.

So

You can go in 50 percent

And I think that's

at least 50 percent over --

And, Mr. Chairman, just to follow up on

this final point.

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Proceed.
Mr. Cerizo, so just for clarification,
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1

currently it's 50 percent per one-time event.

2

we're adjusting it to 50 -- 10 percent over a

3

five-year.

4

MR. CERIZO:

5

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

6

MR. CERIZO:

7

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

8

9
10

Now

That's the proposal -That's the proposal that's before us.

Right.
So we're going from 50 percent one event

to 10 percent over five years of accumulated events.
MR. CERIZO:

Correct.

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

And that seems -- you know, I mean just

11

off the top it seems extremely drastic as far as the

12

change, and maybe -- and, Mr. Chairman, I'm just

13

assuming that this body would have some -- some

14

authority in the final say of this -- of adopting a

15

plan and help me understand what we're looking at,

16

that we would

17

hard look at this particular area.

18

does seem really drastic, and I think the other side

19

which I mentioned earlier is the cost prohibitive --

20

or the cost difficulty for those who would be least,

21

you know, able to take -- to handle this type of

22

regulation.

23

CHAIR CARROLL:

I would ask that we take a really
Because that

As I understand it, Mr. Kane, we are to

24

review the plan, but I don't see anything inside

25

here for us.

We can make recommendations, but I
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don't see anything inside -- I'm going to have to

2

read this again about us making any changes.

3

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

5

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

8
9

10

Yes.
a question?

Are we

6
7

May I ask Staff, Mr. Chair --

we're not looking at voting on any

resolution or ordinance today, correct?
MS. NAKATA:

No, there's been no proposed legislation

submitted to the Committee.
VICE-CHAIR KANE:

This is just a presentation for our

11

perusal, but eventually this would be coming forward

12

as a resolution for adoption or what official action

13

would the Council -- excuse me, Council be taking

14

via this Committee?

15

MS. NAKATA:

Well, it sounds from the annual report as

16

though the Planning Department will be proposing

17

legislation for Fiscal Year 2004.

18

or the Committee is not in receipt of that yet.

19

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Okay.

I've not peen

And then from the Planning

20

Department, Mr. Cerizo, s6 it is the intention of

21

the Planning Department to be submitting an annual

22

report that would -- that would incorporate the

23

final recommendations via this action plan more

24

specifically; is that correct?

25

MR. CERIZO:

Correct.
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VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So basically our comments today/ you

2

would be taking into account the comments that

3

you've gathered from this to consider in your final

4

proposal?

5

MR. CERIZO:

6

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

7

8
9

Yes.
Thank you very much.

allowing me to ask questions/ Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thank you.
Ms. Johnson.
Mr. Agaran has been trying to say

something for a while.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

Council.

16

And that was the Chair's

understanding when we undertook this.

10

13

Thank you for

Mr. Agaran/ would you care to speak to the

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Thank you/ Mr. Chair.

I just wanted

17

to add two things.

First/ when you look at the

18

action plan items/ I think you have to look

19

can't really look at them in isolation because some

20

of these will have to be done in connection with

21

some of the others.

22

that are proposed on reconstruction requirement 9 has

23

to take into account also trying to make sure as

24

many people who are in these flood prone areas have

25

the insurance, and it's the insurance requirements

For example/ whatever changes
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that might help them -- help the people who can't

2

who you would normally say can't really afford to

3

reconstruct.

4

that will help them get a structure that will be

5

better suited for the area that they're living in.

6

Secondly

7

the different projects that the County has in the

8

different areas.

9
10

CHAIR CARROLL:

I

If they have the insurance, hopefully

if you wish, we do have further updates on

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Members?

Ms. Johnson.

Will the adoption of our -- the

11

recent shoreline setback rules impact any of this in

12

any way in terms of I guess more -- being more

13

responsive to some of the concerns that are always

14

expressed by FEMA and trying to keep the rates down?

15

Do any of you know if that will have a positive

16

impact on insurance rates overall?

17

MR. CERIZO:

We have submitted the rules to the -- to FEMA

18

for that consideration.

19

attempt to increase our -- our Community Rating

20

System rating

21

The shoreline setback rules and regs will have a

22

positive effect in that it will provide us

23

one of the activities that is acknowledged in the

24

Community Rating System where you have -- where you

25

control construction within the shoreline

l

As part of our continuing

this will have a positive effect.
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They call it erosion -- coastal erosion activitYr

2

and we have sufficient points to go up to the next

3

step, but there is some prerequisites prior --

4

before we can obtain -- before we qan utilize those

5

points r and that's something that we have to

6

accomplish before we can go to the next step.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

OkaYr

thank you.

And my other

8

question is just in regard to some of the other

9

proposals.

I know we're working on the mauka

10

project that is the really large flood control

11

project with the West Maui Soil Conservation GrouPr

12

but have we also designed -- I heard that the

13

Lahaina drainage master plan was also under qesign.

14

Could Mr. Krueger or Mr. Agaran comment on the

15

status of that?

16

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

The Lahaina Town drainage master plan

17

is about 90 percent completer so that plan will help

18

us decider you know r what projects are available

19

that could be considered and what kind of phasing

20

would be available.

21

the Lahaina watershed flood control project are very

22

costlYr and so we're going to try to -- we're going

23

to be looking at all sorts of funding sources for

24

both of those projects.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Obviously both that project and

Thank you very much.
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1

question, Mr. Chair, just relates to property

2

acquisition.

3

that you're speaking about, FEMA had made an

4

attempt, I believe it was after the last flood, to

5

actually acquire the properties that kept having

6

these repetitive flood situations.

7

there's any progress that's been made on the actual

8

acquisition by FEMA of those properties or would you

9

not have that information?

10

MR. CERIZO:

Because I know one of the properties

Do you know if

I don't have that information.

Typically

natural disaster where we

11

when we have a natural

12

have our next flooding or when the community has a

13

disaster declared by the President where Federal

14

funds are available, one of the plans is that

15

funding becomes available where we look at

16

repetitive loss properties.

17

actions in the analysis part of our -- our

18

floodplain management plan, we did look at

19

acquisition, but it was too costly to do it now.

20

But if we as the community indicate in our plan we

21

have to develop a floodplain management plan for the

22

entire County -- right now we have a floodplain,

23

management plan just for the repetitive losses.

24
25

If you look at the

The community-wide floodplain management plan
is ,being proposed, and that's being handled by the
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Civil Defense Office of Kyler and I believe they're

2

near completion with that plan for the island of

3

Maui.

4

areas that are -- that we would like to have it

5

acquired as a means to

6

flooding

7

will be no flooding, so therefore r there will be

8

less losses -- that is something that funds will be

9

available once there's a declaration.

And in that plan, if we identify certain

to mitigate the

you know r you buy up the house, there

10

need to have that plan approved first.

11

something that's down the road.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

14

Members.

15

MR. KAPU:

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17

MR. KAPU:

And -- but we
So that's

Thank you very much r Mr. Chair.

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares?

All right,

Yes.

Thank you.
Mr. Kapu.

Ke'eaumoku Kapu.

Just sharing a little bit

18

of -- some insight pertaining to my perspective as a

19

cultural resource pertaining to these areas r

20

especially in Lahaina r where a majority of the major

21

concerns are within the Wainee district.

22

need to look at future developments as pertaining to

23

how those could also help with the ongoing problems

24

of the

25

always gets the liability on that factor.

That we

for the community and always -- the County
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know, Moku'ula is one possible way of alleviating

2

some problems, because there was -- I think back in

3

'92 to '95 the Corps of Engineers did a survey over

4

there and found out that majority of those lands

5

around from Wainee all the way to Moku'ula was in a

6

flood zone -- I mean it was in

7

fishponds.

8

it was, you know, 100 years or 150 years ago, maybe

9

that could sort of alleviate a lot of the problems

10
11

it was all

So if you look at history based on what

as pertaining to the floods.
And my concern is based on the fact that

12

we're dealing with a historic district over here.

13

Now, if it's based on a fact that we're trying to

14

help alleviate problems from the community

15

especially who own properties in the area.

16

properties -- especially one of my family members

17

who got totally flooded out.

18

Napaepae.

19

culverts, what I hear inside this palapala, this

20

paperwork here saying that they was going increase

21

the size in the drainage systems across the

22

Honoapiilani Highway.

23

We have

That was Lionel

He was swimming in that flood.

The

That Kaneala Street basically was there.

It

24

was post contact and it was built to alleviate a lot

25

of the pressure from Mokuhinia Park, but it didn't
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solve the problems that the water still runs in

2

those adjacent areas to that park because of the

3

Island of Moku'ula.

4

the Canal Streetr widening those culverts or those

5

drainage systems to try to get the water down

6

through town and out to the ocean r I don't think

7

it's going to work because, you know r it had about

8

three existing rivers before in the past, and if the

9

rivers are just covered up and not recognized to

That widening r it -- you know,

J

10

be exist -- in its pre-contact timer the water is

11

just going to flow where it's going to flow.

12

So in a cultural perspective r reasons why is

13

because r you know r I live there and I see this r and

14

my families always talk about it also r that the

15

concern is based on how we can alleviate the

16

problems with the fact that Moku'ula is actually

17

coming back.

18

island, to bring that island back, and maybe that's

19

some possible ways that the County should look at it

20

is to alleviate those problems.

21

You know r they applied to have the

For the beach walls r those structural walls

22

to alleviate impacts from like high surfs and stuff

23

like that is another concern of mine in that area

24

too, that you're going to start taking away the sand

25

from specific areas.

Major concerns of mine in
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these areas that -- I think that maybe there will be

2

a time that we the Cultural Resources Commission of

3

Maui can implement something to make sure that, you

4

know, things are basically done right on our part.

5

Mahalo.

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

7

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Mr. Kane.
Yeah, thank you.

Question for Mr. Kapu.

8

The water -- so would it be better, instead of

9

channeling it out into the ocean, to actually having

10

it going into where the existing pond was before?

11

Because before time the thing used to percolate,

12

yeah?

13

then eventually would percolate out.

14

correct?

I mean, it goes in there, it settles, and

15

MR. KAPU:

16

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

17

MR. KAPU:

Is that

I mean, that's my understanding.

Yeah, and it still does today.
Yeah, yeah.

Still get underneath, yeah?

(Inaudible) and between 505 the water still

18

gets out, and majority of the water from -- comes

19

from Ka'ula.

20

trying to divert water away from town, then you've

21

got to deal with the maintenance issues of who

22

basically going to be the ones who clean this.

23

I know the County is shorthanded pertaining to the

24

maintenance of somebody taking I don't know how many

25

acres of that culvert to clean from all the way up

By building this sediment basin and
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Lahainaluna Road all the way down to Launiupoko.
There's another concern in that area, and it

3

has to deal with the private sector.

Now, when the

4

private sector basically doesn't take control of

5

their responsibilities, then the County get left

6

with the bill.

7

project is, you know, the water is going to go where

8

it's going to go, and I stated this point in the

9

past, that we really have to look at things a long,

So my point in the flood control

10

long time ago as pertaining to how that land was

11

able to sustain itself culturally, physically, and

12

elementally to see where we're going to find our

13

problems in the future.

14

my opinion is going to cost a lot more money, a lot

15

more manpower, a lot more time, and the community

16

basically just waits until the next flood.

17

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

This flood control project,

Mahalo.

Yeah, thank you for that comment.

The

18

Lahaina flood control project -- or the watershed

19

project, excuse me, and as it's stated in here

20

the -- the draft EIS has been completed and the

21

final is being worked on with the phase 1 projected

22

as starting 'OS, if that is moving forward as part

23

of the interim flood control system, which has been

24

installed, do you see us trying to incorporate

25

Moku'ula into some revised approach to dealing with
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2

the floods, Mr. Kapu?
MR. KAPU:

I think Moku'ula right now -- the reason why I

3

know so much is because I do a lot of voluntary work

4

for them.

5

of the park, yeah, and that majority -- Mokuhinia

6

Pond -- Mokuhinia Park in its time was known as

7

Mokuhinia Pond.

8

yeah.

9

problem, which is the culvert, with an 18-inch pipe

Is I think they only acquired a partial

Now, that's County jurisdiction,

So instead of taking -- alleviating a small

10

to widen it, you know, a little bit bigger

11

because once the waters come down from the top

12

and the waters is not coming from water ways.

13

coming from -- basically from Paupau, the top, all

14

the way down, and the flood control project is to

15

try to set up sediment basins to keep the sediment

16

back, but the water still going to come down the

17

hill, is to try to see that, you know, whether or

18

not the County can sort of not only just cater but

19

also sort of help the Friends of Moku'ula.

20

It's

And by helping, by re-implementing, by

21

bringing back -- bringing back a part of Hawaii's

22

historical past it will -- it will not only educate

23

the public community or other people that come, but,

24

you know, it will basically help out in those

25

endeavors that you not only have the Canal Street as
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a resolution to our problems.

That's the only place

that the water basically goes is Canal Street.

Now,

3

if the County doesn't dredge out those openings of

4

that canal, yeah r before the rain r then everything

5

else in Wainee gets flooded.' But even though if

6

they do dredge it outr then you still get properties

7

within the Wainee district that is below the low

8

tide -- the high tide watermark r like the Napaepaes'

9

property.

That's -- I forget what street was that r

10

but that's -- from Wainee goes around Luakini

11

Street.

12

area or the high tide mark.

13

really don't know, but there is a solution there

14

that's pertaining to bringing back a part of

15

Hawaii's historYr you bring back a lot of the

16

solutions too.

17

Those areas are way below the flood zone

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So I don't know.

Thank your Mr. Kapu.

I

Thanks for your

18

comments.

Mr. Chair r and I know the tie into this,

19

it's germane because we're talking about the flood

20

control plain and what not r so forgive me if I'm

21

trying to stray too far on this r but I'm just trying

22

to tap Mr. Kapu's knowledge in this area, but my

23

final question r just with respects to this r and r

24

againr I know there's time constraints with Member

25

Johnson having to leave, so we need to
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CHAIR CARROLL:

2

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Actually, we still have about 15 minutes.
So I just wanted to -- my final question

3

was with respects to bringing back how it was, is

4

there any effort that you know of with Lahaina

5

Restoration Foundation with Keoki Freeland guys in

6

some coordinated effort to provide some insight

7

to -- to the Public Works Department, since they're

8

working through this EIS on the watershed project,

9

and trying to do some revision so we can implement

10

some of that -- some of the changes that would be

11

beneficial to what you're talking about, the

12

cultural and physical aspects that need to be

13

recognized?

14

MR. KAPU:

No, actually, I don't have any clue what

I

15

lost my train of thought.

The bottom line is it

16

just boils down to that we are dealing with a

17

historic district, yeah, and with that historic

18

district, the more changes we make, the more of our

19

history's past is lost.

20

especially for Ka'ula River.

21

sediment basins pushing the water away from town and

22

going into another area, we get concerns of the

23

river outlets where all those sediments are going to

24

end up out in the ocean and we're going to start

25

killing our resources too.

So the more sediment -- and
Now, if we get

So pertaining to the
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restoration foundation, I don't know.

2

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

3

MR. KAPU:

4

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

Yeah, okay.

Thank you.

Mahalo.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you, Mr. Kane.

And, Members, I

6

specifically requested the Cultural Resources

7

Committee to be here today because the Moku'ula area

8

and the other areas that we discussed have -- are

9

impacted so greatly by flood plan management, and I

10

was hoping that that would be considered in any plan

11

that was to come out.

12

further questions for any of our panelists?

13

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

All right, Members, any

Mr. Chairman, not a question, but just a

14

comment.

It seems like we need to find a way to

15

incorporate what was just discussed in turning

16

Moku'ula and Mokuhinia area, that area, from a

17

negative into a positive.

18

turned into a tremendous positive.

19

there's been small steps taken r and this body has

20

supported Friends of Moku'ula and their efforts, but

21

obviously there's a lot more that needs to be done.

22

And I don't know if -- you know, what role the

23

Administration is playing in trying to see if

24

there's anything with can do in working with -- you

25

know, with Mr. Agaran.

It seems like it can be
And I think

e

And I know Mr. Agaran has
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1

some comments to make, and I'd love to hear them,

2

but whatever we can do to assist in trying to refine

3

it, you know, just to refine it to make it a better

4

situation.

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

I'm going to calIon Mr. Agaran in a

6

moment.

Excuse me.

But I'll let the members know

7

right now that originally we had planned to receive

8

this, discuss it, and file this

9

back, but because of the discussion we've had, I

to come

10

think I'm going to propose when we defer this and

11

when the Planning Department has an ordinance ready

12

to submit that it comes back to this Committee

13

first, if the Members will have no objection to

14

taking that.

15

the end of the discussion.

16

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Ordinarily we would file this item at
Mr. Agaran.

Just a couple of comments.

You know

17

our Department is willing to explore the comments

18

that were made by Mr. Kapu.

19

have is my understanding is that proposal is to

20

restore a wetland.

21

it's going to be difficult to use that wetland as a

22

flood control or to incorporate that as part of a

23

drainage project.

24

back and take a look at, but usually there's --

25

there's limitations on what kind of water you can

Just the caution that I

When you're restoring a wetland,

And that's something I need to go
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bring down into -- into a restored wetland area.

2

It's one of the things that we're facing a little

3

bit also on one of the projects that we have on'

4

Molokai, and that's one of the things -- we

5

certainly are willing to take a look at it.

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Kane.

7

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Yeah, just one small comment.

I guess

8

it's ironic that -- that wetlands are a natural

9

process of drainage -- of drainage process, the
that's the natural process for drainage,

10

natural

11

and so here it is where I guess Federal mind set is,

12

you know, we're going to try and restore 'em, and

13

yet we have all these limitations to restore it back

14

to what nature created to do in its natural process

15

of -- of drainage and dealing with that type of

16

thing.

17

anything, again, Mr. Agaran.

18

said -- I'm glad what he said.

19

ironic that Federal guidelines are going to restrict

20

us from doing what nature intended all along.

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

So anyway, that's -- and not to say
I'm glad what he
I just find it

You know what, we're going to have to,

22

because of the time constraints -- Mr. Kapu, you had

23

anything to add, but we have to keep it short over

24

here.

25

MR. KAPU:

Yeah, I just wanted to make just one last
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1

comment, that Moku'ula in its time was the sediment

2

basin for the area of Lahaina, and that it was known

3

to be the Venice of the Pacific all because of the

4

abundances, because that was part of the watershed

5

in that ahupua'a that goes all the way to Ka'ula,

6

which service all those areas in that plain.

7

mahalo.

8
9

CHAIR CARROLL:
testimony.

So,

Members, at this time I will accept public
Is there anybody wishing to give public

10

testimony on this item at this time?

11

if there's no objection, I will close public

12

testimony.

13

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Hearing none,

Members, and panelists and

15

those who participated today, I thank you very much.

16

Originally I was going to file this item.

17

the Chair would like to keep this item open and, if

18

appropriate, bring it back when the Department

19

submits their plan.

However,

20

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

No objection to deferral, Mr. Chair.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT: CARROLL,
HOKAMA, JOHNSON, KANE, NISHIKI AND TAVARES)

No objection.

23

ACTION:

DEFER.

24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you, this item is then deferred.
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For the record r Mr. Hokama has joined us and

1

2

Ms. Johnson is going to have to leave us shortly.

3

We're going to call a five-minute recess and then we

4

will convene on the next item.

5

(Gavel) .
p.m.

6

RECESS:

7

RECONVENE:

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

10

Five-minute recess.

3:20

3 : 28 p. m.

(Gavel)

Committee of the Whole meeting

of November 5th r 2003 is now back in session.
Let the record note that we have

11

Councilmembers Vice-Chair Kane, Riki Hokama, Jo Anne

12

Johnsonr Wayne Nishiki r and Charmaine Tavares.

13

next item on our agenda is Committee of the Whole

14

Item 6 r Sunstone Reality Partners r VIII, LLC versus

15

County of Maui r et al. r Civil No. 03-1-0136(2).

16

Mr. Garneau r would you

17

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

20
21

Mr. Chair.

The

Mr. Chair r before we start.

Yes.
You want to go ahead and defer on the

other two 0r did we already do that?
CHAIR CARROLL:

I was going to defer on the other two

22

after this, but this is a -- since we have everybody

23

over here right now --

24
25

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Only because we're going out of order,

Mr. Chair, that's all, on the items.
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CHAIR CARROLL:

2

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

3

COW-1

(4)

4

5

Yes, we are.

And excuse the Chair.

No, no.

SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND
LAWSUITS (MICHAEL FELICILDA V. COUNTY OF
MAUl, CASE NO. 7-99-00168) (C.C. No. 03-19)

CHAIR CARROLL:

If there's no objection, we will defer

6

Items COW 14 -- 1(4), Settlement Authorization of

7

Claims and Lawsuits, Michael -- Michael Felicilda

8

versus County of Maui, Case No. 7-99-00168.

9

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT:
CARROLL,
HOKAMA, JOHNSON, KANE, NISHIKI AND TAVARES)

10

ACTION:

DEFER.

11

12

COW-l (9)

13
14

SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND
LAWSUITS (RONALD DAVIS V. COUNTY OF
MAUl, CASE NO. 7-99-02989) (C.C. No. 03-19)

CHAIR CARROLL:

And Settlement Authorization of Claims and

15

Lawsuits, Ronald Davis versus County of Maui, Case

16

No. 7-99-028 -- 989.

17

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

No objections, Mr. Chair

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

20

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT: CARROLL,
HOKAMA, JOHNSON, KANE, NISHIKI AND TAVARES)

No objections.

-- to deferring 1(4) and 1(9).

21

ACTION:

DEFER.

22
23
24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

Yes, these two items are deferred and we

will take them up at a later date.
VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Thank you.
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?:

On a 1 at er date.

2

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank your Mr. Kane.

3

Mr. Garneau.

4

see anyone here.

5

because we were off scheduler but is there anybody

6

that wishes to give public testimony at this time?

7

Hearing none r if there's no objection r we'll close

8

public testimony.

9

wait.

All rightr

Before we do continuer I don't

I postponed it the last time

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

COW-6

Public testimony is now closed.

SUNSTONE REALTY PARTNERS VIII, LLC V. COUNTY
OF MAUI, ET AL.: CIVIL NO. 03-1-0136(2)
(C.C. No. 03-249)

12
13

CHAIR CARROLL:

14

MR. GARNEAU:

Mr. Garneau.
Yes r thank you very much r Mr. Chair.

First

15

Deputy Corporation Counsel Greg Garneau.

The

16

Committee of the Whole will remember this is an item

17

that I had asked the Committee to take up.

18

an ongoing matter r litigation r and I wanted the

19

opportunity to speak with you with regards to that

20

litigation r and in particular the liability issues

21

associated with it.

22

we were short on time and we had gone into executive

23

session and didn't have ample time to finish our

24

discussion.

25

that we go back into executive session so I can

This is

And when we were here last time

And so I would at this time then ask
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2

cover the remaining issues 'with you.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Members, is there anything you would like

3

to ask in open session before I accept the motion to

4

go into executive session?

5
6

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

No, seeing no questions, Mr. Chair, I

was going to make the motion.

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

8

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

9

Mr. Kane.

Yes, please do.
Mr. Chair, move to convene in executive

session pursuant to Section 92-5(a)

(4)

HRS to

10

consult with legal counsel on the questions and

11

issues pertaining to our powers, duties, privileges

12

and immunities and liabilities of our County.

13

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

Been moved by Mr. Kane, seconded by

Mr. Hokama.

16

Second.

Discussion?

Mr. Kane.

No further discussion.
Further discussion?

Hearing none, all in

favor of the motion, signify by saying "aye."

19

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

Opposed?

21
22
23
24
25
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1

Chair Carroll, Vice-Chair Kane,
Councilmembers Hokama, Johnson, Nishiki
and Tavares.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Mateo, Molina and
Pontanilla.

VOTE: AYES:

2

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

3
4
5

MOTION CARRIED.
6

EXECUTIVE SESSION.

ACTION:
7

8

CHAIR CARROLL:
recess.

9

Motion carried.

This meeting is in

(Gavel) .

10

RECESS:

11

(THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MEETING ENTERED INTO EXECUTIVE
SESSION AT 3:37 P.M. AND ENDED AT 4:54 P.M.)

3:33 p.m.

12
13

RECONVENE:

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

4: 57 p.m.

(Gavel).

Committee of. the Whole meeting

15

of November 5th, 2003 is now back in session, and

16

with us we have Members Vice-Chair Kane, Members

17

Riki Hokama, Wayne Nishiki, and Charmaine Tavares.

18

Joseph Pontanilla, Mike Molina, Mateo, and Johnson

19

are excused.

20

COW-6

SUNSTONE REALTY PARTNERS VIII, LLC V. COUNTY
OF MAUl, ET AL.: CIVIL NO. 03-1-0136(2)
(C.C. No. 03-249)

21
22

CHAIR CARROLL:

Members, any comment before the Chair

23

gives his recommendation on Committee of the Whole

24

Item 6?

25

Mr. Kane.

. VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Very briefly.

Mr. Chair, I want to
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1

thank you for allowing us -- or making the request

2

for executive session.

3

us understand where we're at with this issuer so I

4

appreciate that.

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

That helped I think a lot of

Thank you.

Thank you.

Nothing further r the Chair

6

would entertain a motion to file County

7

Communication No. 03-249 from First Deputy

8

Corporation Counsel.

9

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So moved.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

12

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

Been moved by Mr. Kaner seconded by

Ms. Tavares.

13

Second.

Discussion?
No discussion.

Hearing none r all in favor of the motion r

signify by saying "aye."

16

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

VOTE: AYES:

19
20
21

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

Opposed?
Chair Carroll, Vice-Chair Kane,
Councilmembers Hokama, Nishiki and
Tavares.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Molina
and Pontanilla.

22

MOTION CARRIED.

23
ACTION:

FILE COMMUNICATION.

24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

Motion carried.
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Thank you, Members.

1

It's been a long day_

2

The Chair appreciates everyone's participation and

3

the public for bearing with us.

4

discussion, this meeting stands adjourned.

5

ADJOURN:

With no further

4: 58 p.m.

6
7

8
9

10
11
12

13
14

15
16
17

18
19
20

21
22

23
24
25
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C E R T I F I CAT E

1

2

STATE OF HAWAI I

3
4

SS.
CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

6

I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16
17
18
19
20
21

DATED this 21st day of November, 2003, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.
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